
March 18, 2025 

The President and Board of Trustees met for a special meeting on March 18, 2025 at 6:30 p.m. 
The purpose of this meeting was to discuss the maintenance and placement of baseball on the 
diamond in Coleman Park.    In attendance were Village President Edens, Clerk Harrison, 
Trustees Baker, J. Campbell, R. Campbell, Cimei, Raiter, Trone and Rich Haar. 
 
J. Campbell informed the board that there are at least (2) two teams with the possibility of (3) 
three teams at this time that will be using the diamond this summer.   
Due to the increased usage Trone made a motion to proceed with the maintenance and 
upgrade of baseball mix on the diamond, Cimei seconded. Motion carried. 
A roll call vote was taken:   Baker – aye   Cimei – aye 
                                                 J. Campbell – aye                           Raiter – aye 
                                                 R. Campbell – aye                          Trone – aye 
 
Brandon Keller will haul approximately 10 loads of baseball mix from Grain Co. in Lostant. 
The Village will be billed directly for the baseball mix.   
Keller will then spread the mix on the diamond. 
Cost for this will be $100/load for hauling 
                                   $150/hour for spreading – Keller estimates 4 hours. 
 
When asked what other expenses will be needed to start baseball this spring – Trustee 
Campbell informed the board that a new pitcher’s mound is needed along with stocking of the 
concession stand for games. 
 
There was no further business.  R. Campbell made a motion to adjourn, Cimei seconded. 
Meeting was adjourned at 6:45 p.m.  
 
_______________________ 
Patricia Harrison  
Village Clerk 
 
 
   


